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, not only can the viabili 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

FOOT NOTES 
If you want to have a rant, have any information or comment for the Newsletter, you can contact me; Frank Greenhalgh via f.g.b.c@outlook.com 

Frank Greenhalgh 

 
 

   

 

 

IN THE NEWS 
Well not quite not in the news, more so in the ICWCI Journal – A Pleasure to see Stan Ramos and Tony 

Shipley being plastered over the magazine for their achievements. Stan Ramos receiving his past 

chairman’s tie and Tony Shipley receiving his FICWCI. Well done to the pair who continue take 

positions within the chapter year after year.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

TUNNELS UPDATE  
The visit to the Williamsons tunnels has been a bit of a challenge to organise this time round, a good 

handful of people have showed an interest with most of those confirmed attendees. Although, I know 

some have shown interest within the chapter meeting and have not as yet confirmed so I have discussed 

with the Lecture Secretary delaying the visit to the new year. I appreciate those that are confirmed and 

eager to descend into the labyrinth will be a little frustrated. I know that the lecture Secretary The right 

Ole Honourable Fellow, Tony Shipley would be keen to attend in the month of January. So, with that 

said, I am going to propose the second week in January, January 13
th

. This I hope allows others who 

wish to attend time to organise for the visit.  

 

 CPD – LECTURE SECRETARY’S REPORT 
Lecture secretary Tony Shipley reports that there is no CPD this month 

If you wish to complete CPD modules online – Building.co.uk offer free CPD modules which issue CPD 

certification on completion. If you have a look around there are also some good webinars available at no cost and 

most allow you to print of a CPD certificate on completion. 

Meeting at the Devonshire house Hotel, Liverpool 

Chapter meeting Thursday 15th November 2018 @ 7:00pm  

All Members and Visitors are welcome. 

Future CPD events booked: 

 

All Members and Visitors are welcome to attend chapter meetings and/or CPD events 

DECEMBER CHAPTER MEETING 
 
As is the norm’ at Merseyside, there will be a chapter 

meeting on the 20
th

 of December, however there will be 

no CPD organised. If you have any preference for a CPD 

in the new year (Tony has 3 months to get through before 

new blood will be required for the seat of Lecture 

Secretary) then please do not hesitate to put forward 

your suggestions. He needs to go out on a high.  

 

With that said, it is nearly that time for some volunteers 

to wave their hands in the air and take up a seat in office 

at the Merseyside Chapter.  

I for one will be ending my reign on the Hon Sec Throne 

next march due to family commitments, fostering. Unless 

something changes, I will unfortunately need to abdicate 

as dedicating the time at the moment is very difficult. So, 

if you haven’t given Hon Sec a go, now’s your chance too. 

Unless Tony wants his slippers and big stick back. ����     

 

CHIPS PANEL 
 

We have another new member who has applied for 

membership and is due to be interviewed. 

 

CHIPS panel members at the ready.  

Pencil in the 20
th

 December 2018 following the 

chapter meeting @ 8pm.  

Step in Ged Clark …………..Carl Culley!!!! 

 

COMING SOON TO A 

CHIMNEY NEAR YOU. 
2 weeks off and a bit of R+R  


